
 PR E S I D E N T ’ S  ME S S A G E  

Ju ly  2025  Kenmore  Chamber  of  Commerce 
( formerly  the  Kenmore  Board of  Trade) 

“BRINGING  BUSINESS  BACK  HOME” 

W E L C O M E  T O  O U R  N E W  K C O C  M E M B E R S !  
Premier Renal Care Associates 

Specialist in Nephrology, 
Hypertension & Kidney Diseases 

Nindu Dhillon 
421 Portage Trail, Suite A 

Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio  44221-3227 
330-331-4466 

www.premierrenalcareohio.com 

Rick Kuntz Trucking, Inc. 
Aggregate Hauling 

Pam Raines 
9056 State Route 88 

Windham, Ohio  44288-9726 
330-527-4928  

www.rickkuntztrucking.com 

Slicker Trucking, Inc. 
Last Mile Delivery for FedEx 

Amy Byers 
7325 River Styx Road 

Medina, Ohio  44256-9762 
216-406-7219 

www.slickertrucking.net 

 Spray Foamations, LLC 
Foam and Fiberglass Insulators 

Julie Vivo 
7963 Columbiana Canfield Rd 
Canfield, Ohio  44406-9441 

615-585-1040 
www.sprayfoamations.com 

 

Sytech Systems 
Engineering Firm 

Brent Balika 
895 Hampshire Road, Suite G 

Stow, Ohio  44224-1114 
330-388-6390 

www.sytechsystems.net 

Wards Painting and Staining 
Detail Oriented, Innovated, 

Collaborative, Results Driven 
Robert Ward 

5007 Marigold Road 
Mentor, Ohio  44060-1219 

440-299-5406 
www.restorewithward.com 

Wilson & Gillissie LLC 
Disability Law Firm 
Rebecca Gillissie 

1382 West 9th Street, Ste 420 
Cleveland, Ohio  44113-1231 

216-925-5185 
www.wilson-gillissie.com 

 
It’s finally ready! 
 
The newly designed Kenmore Chamber of Commerce Benefit’s Booklet and Member Directory is   
completed.  In fact, there are three versions of our Benefit Booklet, depending on your location,      
and those members who have so far paid their 2025 Membership Renewal Dues will be the first        
to start receiving their copies. 
 
Each booklet has the latest information from all the Benefit Providers that the Northern Ohio Area 
Chambers of Commerce (NOACC) has found for our Chamber members.  We invite you to look them 
over again, to see the new offerings from both past and recent providers.  After the list of Benefit    
Providers you will also find the up-to-date Business Directory of KCOC members.  Your directory listing 
will include the name of your business/organization, a brief description of what you offer, the Ohio 
county & city you are located in, your phone number, and if available your web site address.  There are 
many ways to find a service or product you are looking for, but in the spirit of supporting a fellow    
Kenmore Chamber member we ask that you check this KCOC Member Directory first.  The directory is 
also offered on the Kenmore Chamber web site at https://kenmorechamber.com/member-directory/.  
All this and some freebies will soon be on its way to you.  I look forward to your feedback. 
 
Thank you for listening! 
 
   John Buntin Jr, KCOC President 
  john@kenmore-komics.com 
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10 Years Ago - July 2015 
 

 David E. Culbertson, President 
 Due to the COVID outbreak, only 

1000 copies of the Kenmore 
Connection will be printed, 

 

15 Years Ago - July 2010 
 

 Scott M. Smith, President 
 The Board of Directors planned 

for the August luncheon to be held 
at Mudd Run Golf Course. 

 

20 Years Ago - July 2005 
 

 John Buntin Jr, President 
 The Board gave away free ice 

cream at the last Shadyside Park 
concert of the year on July 13th. 

 

25 Years Ago - July 2000 
 

 Jill Stevenson, President 
 No information available. 

 

30 Years Ago - July 1995 
 

 Mary Lu Warstler, President 
 Gloria Young of the US Post 

Office was the luncheon guest 
speaker, and she spoke about  
the forthcoming move of the 
Kenmore Branch Post Office, 
and the desire to have a new  
location picked in time for the 
scheduled move in 1997. 

 

35 Years Ago - July 1990 
 

 Ann K. Morrow, President 
 The Board of Director’s          

received many “Thank You”  
letters concerning the new   
hanging flower baskets placed 
down the center of Kenmore        
Boulevard on the light poles. 

 

40 Years Ago - July 1985 
 

 David E. Whitmire, President 
 No information available. 

Photos From the July 2nd “Ice Cream Social Meet & Greet” 

Celebration of Life for Roger Ormsby 
 
Roger Ormsby, decades-long member of the 
Kenmore Board of Trade (and now the   
Kenmore Chamber of Commerce) passed 
away on June 25th at the age of 92. 
 
Roger was involved in every aspect of 
Chamber life, including as President in 
2003, and is well-known for the excellent 
KCOC “Meet & Greet” events he used to   
coordinate for years at the Mudd Run Golf 
Course in Kenmore every August. 
 
There will be a Celebration of Life for Roger 
at Prentice Funeral Home, 1154 Kenmore 
Boulevard, on Wednesday July 9th, starting 
at 5:30 pm, with a short service at 6:15 pm. 
 
If you knew Roger, or just wanted to hear about what a great Kenmore 
Chamber member he was, please plan to attend. 


